
MINUTES

AMERICAN LEGION POST 318
REGULAR MEETING

                           APRIL 12, 2017     (Pending Approval)
The Post meeting, conducted at Post 318's facility, was called to order by Commander Don Bishop at approximately 7:00 PM.  Colors were in place and were saluted.  Opening Prayer was given by Chaplain Jerry Porter. Commander Bishop then gave the recognition of POW-MIA's, with the POW-MIA Chair Cover put in place by Acting Sgt.-at-Arms Gary Gregorio. 1st Vice Commander Bob Kamman then led the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance. Commander Don Bishop led the reciting of the American Legion Preamble.  Commander Bishop then opened meeting for the normal order of business.

Attendance:   Acting Sgt.-At-Arms  Gary Gregorio noted that there were fifteen Post 318 members present, which represented a quorum.  There were no guests.

Roll Call of Post Officers and Committee Chairs:   Adjutant Dan Wolfangel conducted roll call, indicating Post Officers:  Commander Don Bishop; 1st Vice Commander Bob Kamman; Adjutant Dan Wolfangel; Finance Officer Ron Yersky; and Chaplain Jerry Porter were present, as were Committee Chairs Bob Alfieri (House) and Jimmy Bussey (Event Coordination); and Committee Co-Chairs Dennis Sakal and Ed Sears (Bingo).  
Excused with prior notice were 2nd Vice Commander Matt Lilly  and Service Officer Tom Clegg.  Absent were vacant positions of Sgt.-at-Arms and Americanism, Fund-Raising and Community Support Chair positions which remain vacant.   
Minutes:    Adjutant Wolfangel noted that the minutes from the March 8, 2017 Post Meeting had been produced in printed format, and placed in the Post Meeting Minutes binder located in the clubroom bookcase.  A motion was made (Dan Wolfangel), seconded (Gary Gregorio), and passed unanimously to accept the minutes as printed. 
Executive Committee Notes:   Adjutant Wolfangel advised that the March 29, 2017 E.C. Meeting Minutes, in full printed format, had been placed in the E.C. Meeting Minutes binder in the clubroom bookcase., and distributed to all E.C. members. A summary of noteworthy items or actions from the March E.C. Meeting were reported as follows: 
· Approved $25 contribution toward Aaron Cunningham II's campaign for Dept of Ohio 2nd Vice Cmdr., from C.I. Budget.

· Authorized expenditure of up to $100 for HCC C & P Recognition Dinner, as previously approved in C.I. budget, to be distributed as $40 for two dinner tickets, $10 for two raffle tickets, and up to $50 for donation of two raffle prizes.

· Authorized distribution of $25 from approved C.I. budget for 4th District Cmdr. Bob Derr's pin.

· Authorized expenditure of $25 from Post 318 funds for filing of “certificate of continuing existence” with Ohio Secretary of State for Post 318's Corporation. Filing required every five years.

· Commander Bishop accepted Rick Simpson's resignation as Post SAA, due to moving from area.

· Commander Bishop appointed entire E.C membership as the “ Nominating Committee” to identify nominees for Post officers for 2017 – 2018 year's election.

· Set Saturday – July 22, 2017 as date for 2017 Post Annual Awards Program.

Finance Report:   Finance Officer Ron Yersky submitted “corrected” finance reports for months of December 2016, and January 2017, and “current” finance reports for February and March 2017. Copies of all reports were available for distribution to membership, and to Adjutant for filing with April Post minutes.  He advised our financial  balance was in fairly good shape, and that we had more than enough to make the first roof repair payment when due, and that all bills were paid up to date. Upon motion (Don Bishop) to accept and file for audit all four reports, and second (Bob Alfieri),  the motion was passed unanimously. 
A question from the floor (Tom Prem) as to the reason for a pay in / payout of the same amount related to the Boy Scout Troop 519 was explained in full.  
Membership Report:  (Chair - 1st Vice Commander).
Chair Bob Kamman, noted the following:

· We will be at quota of 154, with submission of the two new memberships received at this meeting.

· Breakdown of membership so far this year is: 6 New Members; 9 Transfers In; 1 Transfer Out;  5 Deceased; 

               3 Active Duty Members.  19 memberships were paid for by C.I. (3 Active Duty / 10 WWII / 2 New /  

               4 Hardship). 

· There is currently no Orientation Sessions planned, however, he will look into scheduling one.

· Recognized April birthdays of Post members.

Commander Bishop advised that this puts us at ten (10) straight years of achieving quota, which he believes in the longest streak in the 4th District for being at quota.

Discussion was had as to what was our Post's “all time high” for membership. It is believed to be 165. It was indicated that we need to check with Dept. of Ohio to determine for sure, as we could receive bonus awards each year once we hit that number.

Post Activities Report:   (Chair - 2nd Vice Commander).

Commander Bishop, in the absence of Chair Matt Lilly, noted:

· Next Post Activity event forthcoming would be the Annual Easter Egg Hunt, Saturday – April 15th, at Wilson Elementary School, and that in Lilly's absence on that date, he (Bishop) would be coordinating the event.  Event starts at noon. Anyone who can help set up should be at Wilson at 10 AM.  Adjutant Wolfangel advised that representatives and equipment from ATFD and HCSO-D5 would be on-site, as well as the Kona Shaved Ice truck (which Post will receive 25% of any sales).

· Post Annual Awards Program has been set for Saturday – July 22nd, at 7 PM.

Adjutant Reports and Correspondence: 
Adjutant Wolfangel noted the following items of correspondence, or articles of interest that were received and/or posted over the last month on the Adjutant’s bulletin board located in the Post clubroom:

       New or Recent Correspondence / Items:   
· Acknowledgment from Yellow Ribbon “Let Us Never Forget Scholarship Foundation” for our $200 Contribution:   Posted on BB.
· Notice of a “Combat and Recovery” Program at VAMC on June 7, 2017, at 10 AM – Speaker is Woody Williams (Metal of Honor Winner – Battle of Iwo Jima):    Posted on BB.
· Info on Arlington Memorial Garden's Cemetery's (Springfield Twp, OH) “Field of Memories” Activities – May 24th through 31st:   Posted on BB.
· Info on “Veterans and Family Survivors of Suicide Support Group” Meetings at VAMC on 1st Monday of Month – 7 PM:   Posted on BB.
· Info on Veteran Resources (provided by a legal firm):   Posted on BB.
· Ham. Co. Veterans Service Commission (HCVSC) Newsletter – Spring Issue:   Posted in binder in clubroom. 
· Notice of WWII Swing Dance and USO Show – Saturday May 27th -Moonlight Pavilion / Coney Island: Posted on BB.
· Notice of HCVSC “Outreach Locations” for April / May / June:   Posted on BB.
Adjutant Wolfangel advised the following outgoing correspondence:

                     *     Donation acknowledgment sent to:

                             -  Jerry and Janice Porter for memorial bench, flower stand, flower art and plaque located in Post in 

                                 foyer, in memory of Florence Knoechel. 

                             -  Judy Knoechel, Jeanne West, and Sherry Kryzyzanski for $2,000 donation to Post in memory of  

                                 Florence Knoechel.

                      *    Appreciation letter sent to Arthur's Restaurant for hosting a Post fund-raising event.
Chaplain’s & VAVS Report:  (VAVS Chair - Chaplain):
Chaplain Porter commented on, or noted, following:

· Bob Calder, Keith Musselman and Bill King are all doing better.

· Will be hosting next VAVS event at VAMC on June 6th.

· Will host VAVS on-site Post visitations on June 17th and October 21st, from 11 AM to 2 PM.

· Has had contact with individual that may wish to conduct video interviews with some Korean vets. Will advise when hears further.
Committees and Liaison Reports:                                         
· Americanism Committee: (Chair – (OPEN). 
Commander Bishop noted that the Committee Chair position for this committee is still open, and noted that all non-supported projects and programs are suspended at this time. 

Jerry Porter, who has volunteered to coordinate several of the individual committee programs, commented on the following:
· BB&GS Program, noting all applications and registration fees have been paid for Post 318 attendees. BS orientation will be on May 18th and 19th at Post 72 and Post 484. 
· Child of Veteran Scholarship Program, advising that he has only received one application back from a McNicholas student.  Porter questioned if there was any problem with accepting applications from a student at MVCA located in Newtown.  Discussion indicated that there would be no problem in accepting application from MVCA.  Discussion was also had regarding whether our current scholarship program restrictions (child of a parent veteran only and not other family relatives) were best serving our distribution of these scholarships, and should be reviewed after this year. Should this restriction be lifted, scholarship funding for this program must come from a source other than “Poppy” donations.
              Adjutant Wolfangel noted that Post 318's Oratorical Program winner – Sean Schaeffer- was the subject of an item 

              in the FHJ, noting his Post 318 win, HCC win and 4th District win, and further noted that he would be competing 

              at the Dept. Of Ohio level also. Porter noted that Schaeffer finished second at the state level.

       .
· Community Support & Recognition Committee: (Chair – OPEN)

              Commander Bishop advised that while the Community Support Committee Chair position is still open for this

              current year, member Doug Rogers has agreed to chair the committee for the 2017-2018 program year, starting 

              July 1st.  Bishop indicated he had noting to report, other than he (Bishop) would be attending  the C of C Annual

              Awards Program to be held next Tuesday evening.
· Service, Veterans Affairs, Economic & Legislation Committee:   (Chair - Service Officer)

              Commander Bishop, in absence of Service Officer Tom Clegg, advised noting to report, but that 

              member Charlie Cleves, who was present and was introduced, has agreed to serve as Service Officer for the 

              2017-2018 program year, starting July 1st. 
· Bingo Committee  (Co-Chairs– Dennis Sakal / Ed Sears)

              Co-Chair Dennis Sakal advised he had nothing to report, Co-Chair Ed Sears commented or noted the following:

· Thanked all that are helping with bingo, and advised he continues to need more volunteers;

· Advised that bingo in the month of March produced approximately $3,248 to the Post and the Charities, Inc. ($2,000 Post / $835 CI / $413 Concessions).
· Fund-Raising Committee:   (Chair – OPEN). 


Commander Bishop noted that while this Committee Chair position remains open for the current year, and all non-supported projects and programs are suspended, member Ken Knight has agreed to chair the committee for the 2017-2018 program year, starting July 1st.  Bishop further noted the current results for fund-raising programs still currently being supported through specific program team leadership :
· Fish Fry’s:    Have netted approximately $4,500 so far under Jerry Porter's coordination.
· Hoops-Mania:   Has netted the Post $1,254, with four winners, under the joint coordination of

       Roger Wade, Matt Lilly and Mike Stringer.
· Dances:  Under Bishop's coordination, have drawn significant crowds, and currently are averaging about 

       $783 net per dance, with three dances left this season, which are expected to finish strong. He noted that 

       an additional band – Blue Stone Ivory – will be added to the forthcoming fall/winter schedule.
· Restaurant Fund-Raiser:  Under Ralph Caskey's coordination, the recent one set up for March 22nd, at 

       Arthur’s restaurant on Beechmont Ave, netted $100 to Post.

              Bishop also noted that the Marketing Committee is in exploration stage considering the sponsoring of a “Poker-

              Mania” activity, over a two night period in August, to generate some summer revenue.  New member Stan 

              Dillion is considering taking the lead on this event, if materializes. More will be forthcoming as planning

              progresses, however, it is anticipated this event could produce sufficient revenue to Post and the Charities Inc. to

              replace funding received in the past from Greater Anderson Days, in which we are no longer involved.
              Jerry Porter questioned if there were still “Commemorative Challenge coins” and “New Beginning Flag Pins” 

              available for sale. It was noted there were, and Bishop advised it could be noted in newsletter.

· Event Coordination Committee:   (Chair – Jimmy Bussey).

       Chair Bussey commented on several forthcoming event rentals of hall for a private dance, FHSD activities, a 

       Vendor Fair, and possibly Beechmont Players..  He advised he transferred $3,000 to Post account, and still has 

       about $700 in Event Coordination account. 
· House Committee:   (Chair – Bob Alfieri).
       Chair Alfieri, commented on, or noted following:
· Clean Up / Set Up of Hall:  Discussed upcoming regular and special work parties necessary due to rentals, dances, Bingo and Fish Fry's.
· Roof Repairs:  Completed. 
· Internal / External Communications Committee:    (Chair – Adjutant).
       External Communications:   Adjutant Wolfangel reported that: FHJ is still repeating current dance schedule in 

       weekly paper; has published info on Egg Hunt; and has printed numerous calendar listings on dances,

       fish fry's, and Egg Hunt.
       Internal Communications: Commander Bishop reporting on Internal Communications, advised that items for

       May newsletter would be due by April 21sth.  Noted newsletters are also available for download from the Post 

       web site.
· Uniformed Ceremonies Committee:  (Chair / Sgt.-at-Arms):   

Commander Bishop, in absence of Uniform Ceremonies Chair or representative, indicated that member Ralph Caskey has agreed to run for the elected position of SAA, for 2017-2018 program year, which position also serves as Uniformed Ceremonies Committee Chair. Due to no current SAA or UCC Chair, Caskey has agreed to assume the position early so he can coordinate this year's Memorial Day activities. Caskey's appointment to the positions will be confirmed at the April 26th E.C. Meeting.
· Charities, Inc. Committee:  (Chair Don Bishop)
       Chair Bishop commented on the CI Finance Report (prepared by Walt Geil – CI Treasurer) as of March 31, 

       2017. Copies were available at sign-in table, and copy provided to Adjutant for filing with April Meeting

       minutes. He noted that the total balance of CI funds on report was $3,945.86 as of end of March. He commented 

       on the various distributions of about $1,900 in CI program funds during March.   
        Bishop then discussed the logistics for the Poppy Program, which this year will involve scheduling for activities

        at the two Kroger stores, FHSD elementary schools, and Belterra Park. Sign-up sheets will be forthcoming. 
Hamilton County Council (HCC) Report:    Adjutant Wolfangel noted that he had two tickets available for the HCC Commanders & Presidents Recognition Dinner on April 29th, at Post 123 (Norwood). Post already paid for the tickets. Anyone interested see the Adjutant.
4th District Report:   Adjutant Wolfangel noted that he had attended the March 19th, 4th District Meeting.  Item of interest was that there is assistance needed for the 37th National Veteran Wheelchair Games, July 16th through 23rd, at Duke Energy Center and various community locations. Info is posted on the BB. Wolfangel also noted is that Glen Smith is retiring from editing the HCC and 4th District newsletters. A replacement has not yet been named.
Old Business:   None

New Business:    Nomination Committee Report / Election of Officer Process:    Adjutant Wolfangel, in accordance with 

                             the Post Constitution and By-Laws, reported and/or took following actions:

· March 29, 2017:  Commander Bishop appointed the entire E.C. as a Nominating Committee to put forth a slate of nominees for the elected Post Officer positions for 2017-2018 year.

· Adjutant, on behalf of the Nominating Committee, is presenting to the membership at this Post Meeting the following slate of nominees:
                                                Commander                -   Don Bishop

                                                1st Vice Commander   -   Bob Kamman

                                                        2nd Vice Commander  -   Matt Lilly

                                                        Adjutant                      -   Dan Wolfangel

                                                        Finance Officer           -   Ron Yersky

                                                        Chaplain                     -   Jerry Porter
                                                        Sgt-At-Arms               -   Ralph Caskey 

· Additional nominations were called for from the floor for all of the elected positions, in accordance with rules of order, and there being none, the slate of nominations were closed upon motion (Jimmy Bussey), and second (Bob Alfieri), with said motion passed unanimously by those present.
· The adopted slate of nominees for the elected Post Officer positions will be published in the May Post newsletter to meet the requirements of the Post Constitution and By-Laws relative to notification of Post membership of the forthcoming election, date of election, candidates for office and process for obtaining and casting an absentee ballot.

· Election to be held at the May 10, 2017 Post Meeting.

· Installation of New Elected Officers will occur at the June 14, 2017 Post Meeting. 
Good Of The Legion: .
· Volunteer Drawing:   Don Bishop handled.  $50 gift card went to Mike Stringer.

·   Split-the-Pot:   Tom Prem handled.  Drawing was won by Bob Kamman in amount of $22. 

·   Joseph House Bin for Clothing:   Bishop noted there was currently a hold on receipt of clothing, so do not bring any more in at this time. 
· Fisher House Food Donations:   Place in box in clubroom.
· Next E.C. Meeting:   Commander Bishop noted it would be April 26, 2017.                
· Next Post Meeting:   Commander Bishop noted it would be  May 10, 2017.                

Closing:
There being no further business to come before the membership, Chaplain Porter gave closing prayer, followed by Commander Bishop's call for removal of POW-MIA Chair Cover by Acting Sgt-At-Arms Gary Gregorio.  Commander Bishop then called for saluting the colors in place, and then declared the meeting adjourned at approximately 8:15 PM.

Dan Wolfangel 

Post Adjutant

